
A toast to the OCCH – what a 
wonderful event we hosted 
with the generous support of 
the Fresh  Market. We are 
indebted to John Craven and 
his staff at the Fresh Market 
for all that they did to make 
this such a special event. 
Please stop by the Fresh Mar-
ket and thank John or his man-
agers Scott, Haley and Evan as 
they all helped out. 

June 10 ,  2010  

 

Members Present 
Jennifer Albright 
Jim Casey 
Melissa Clark 
Marge Clemons 
Lucy Cohen 
Spence Cohen 
Henry Jefferson 
Madeline Jefferson 
Carolyn Mason 
Phil Stephens 
Melissa Stout 
Phyllis Stout 
Anthony Titus 
Bob Verne 
Trish Verne 
 
Our BIG Event 
 
Fresh Market Wine Gala 
      
Thanks Also 
 
To member who sold tickets but 
were not able to attend the event. 
 
Ann Drake 
Max Drake 
Jon Hart 
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A special thanks goes to 
Henry for identifying the op-
portunity and to the commit-
tee, Phyllis, Bob, Trish, Jerry, 
Madeline, and Henry, for 
working out all of the details 
and the necessary follow up.  
Many thanks to Melissa 
Stout, too, for preparing all 
of the  signs for our Fabulous 
Wine Gala. 
 

On our part – this was truly a 
team effort.  Seventeen club 
members were actively in-
volved.  How absolutely won-
derful to have such strong 
support from our club mem-
bership. Through your efforts 
Phyllis reports that we raised 
over $3600!  

Wine Gala 

Raffle Prize Winners 

The fund raising was cer-
tainly the focus, but I believe 
that there will be many other 
very positive outcomes.  For 
one, it was wonderful  pub-
licity for the club.  Plus 
GREAT fellowship. 



June 16 Program:  Durham’s School Board of Education 
June 23 Board Meeting (note NEW DATE) 
June 30 Program  to be determined 
July 4  4 on the 4th Race — contact Jerry to sign up 
July 7  ‘ First Wednesday ‘ Optimist Meeting 
July 14  Program:  Dispute Settlement Center 
July 28  Program:  Rev. Charles Barens, Nationwide Insurance 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  
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Crayons2Calculators 
C2C reports it had another 
great year making sure that 
students in Durham have the 
tools they need to learn. 

They provided almost 500 
teachers from 21 schools 
with shopping trips at their 
location in Downtown 
Durham – approximately 
$46,000 value.  C2C donated 
56,000 spiral notebooks to 
Durham Public Schools – 
approximately $56,000 
value.  This means over 
$100,000 worth of supplies 
went to students at some of 
Durham’s highest need 
schools. 

C2C offers its thanks to the 
OCCH for its generous 
contribution of $500. 

Likewise OOCH extends its 
appreciation to Executive 
Director, Jenna Boitano, for 
her fine job and the C2C’s 
many contributions to 
Durham Public Schools. 
Together we are making 
difference! 

O P T I M I S T  C L U B  O F  C H A P E L  H I L L   
President:      Beth Anderson bethellenwatermellon@gmail.com  919-932-7343 
Sec/Treas & News Editor:  Phyllis Stout  pstout@fmrealty.com  919-698-7612 

CCC Collections  
 

Thanks to Jim Casey 
and Beth Anderson for 
organizing CCC events. 
CCC funds collected: 
$1000 DONATION 
March 6th & 7th 
$555.18 raised! 
March 27th & 28th 
$554.44 raised! 
$1500 DONATION 
April 10th & 11th 
$608.53 raised! 
April 24th & 25th 
$457.21 raised! 
June 5th & 6th 
$768.91 raised! 

Lucy Murdock’s project, Lending Legs for Learning,  to raise 
funds for books at UNC Children’s Hospital, was held at Bolin 
Creek Greenway on June 5th.  We have received a note of ap-
preciation from Lucy for our sponsorship of this event.  She 
raised approximately $2000 and we are pleased with her efforts.  
Optimist members assisted at the race with registration and in 
setting up a water table at the midway point of the race.  Thanks 
to all who helped.  We hope to have Lucy visit us with more 
details soon. 

Lending Legs for Learning 5K Race  
Saturday, June 5th 

OCCH  Ballot 2010-2011   *   *   *   Elections June 16th 

 

Office Candidate 

President Bob Verne 

Vice President Carolyn Mason 

Vice President Henry Jefferson 

Secretary/Treasurer Phyllis Stout 

Directors   

2 years: 1 year 

Marge Clemons Jerry Phelps 

Trish Verne   

Max Drake   

Nominations from the floor 
will be accepted on June 
16th.  You must be present 
to vote.  No proxy votes 
can be accepted. 

 

Attend our meeting on July 
16th to have your vote 
counted! 

• Banquet Planning: It is time to begin thinking about the annual OCCH banquet. If you would like 
to serve on the banquet subcommittee with me please let me  know by June 30. 

• OCCH Web Site:  Phyllis and Beth met with Chris Dunn, a young (college student) techno savvy 
entrepreneur, who is willing to help the club update its web site. Phyllis and I need to continue 
our discussion with Chris and his brother, Miles Dunn, soon as their availability is finite (summer 
break). If you would like to join us in serving on a web sub committee please contact one of us by 
June 22. 

President’s ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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